Pavilion Report/Keiki Park — The play structure in the keiki park has been refurbished and repainted

thanks to volunteer carpenters David Snover and Paul. Uschi and Greybeard painted the structure with
paint donated by Graham Ellis and Uschi.

Greybeard reported the bathroom mirror and the recyling basket were stolen. Greybeard mentioned
that Michael Ream offered $100 to purchase the old Ariens tractor that is currently parked on Stanley
Lather’s lot. The Board accepted the offer. Greybeard will formalize the deal.

Charles Collins stated that the original developers of Seaview had advertised a chip and putt golf
course and that the Board should look in the files to recover those plans and implement them. Athena
reminded the assembly that the KSECA office fire on July 4, 1995 destroyed all the files.

OLD BUSINESS
a, b, ¢, d, e — Firefighting, coqui frog, lot consolidation, grants, iron woods, motorcycles in the park —
all items tabled for lack of input.

i Night Sky — Three distinct projects were outlined by Athena on the Night Sky Project:

1. A draft letter to Seaview residents to be hand-delivered. Draft was read and accepted
by Board. Athena will submit final draft.

2. Submitting a proposed Ordinance to the County Council designating the three
subdivisions of Kehena as a Night Sky Community. Christyl will approach county
departments and representatives as well as coordinating the support of the other two
subdivisions.. Athena will generate the paperwork.

3. A letter to Warren Lee, Helco CEO, informing them of the overwhelming property
owners’ vote against installation of street lights in our subdivision and support of a
night sky community. Athena will submit draft.

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m. Next meeting: October 5, 2005.

Submitted by: Greybeard, Scribe.
*Signifies Minutes corrected as accepted.



